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 BIOSPERSE 230

POWDER FOR CONTROL OF ALGAE AND BACTERIA

INDUSTRIAL

GUARANTEE: 
Trichloro-s-triazinetrione . . . 20.0%

REGISTRATION NO. 14038 

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

CAUTION                         CORROSIVE

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

NET CONTENTS XWGTX

LOT # XBATX

Drew Chemical Limited 
525 Finley Ave. 
Ajax, Ontario  

L1S 2E5 
Tel: (905) 683-0150  Fax: (905) 427-0688

AFTER HOURS: 1-800-274-5263

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto.  The buyer
assumes the risk to persons or property arising from the use or
handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.

REFER TO MATERIAL SAFETY DATA HANDLING SHEET PRIOR TO USE

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:  

Biosperse 230 is a free flowing powder designed to dissolve
slowly, providing a continuous source of chlorine for controlling
the growth of bacteria and algae in industrial recirculating
water cooling towers, air washers and evaporating condensers.



Badly fouled systems should be cleaned prior to initiating
treatment.  For the initial dosage add 200 to 300 grams of
Biosperse 230 per 10 000 litres of water in the system.  Repeat
this dosage if necessary until the chlorine demand is satisfied
and a chlorine residual of 0.5 to 1.0 ppm is established.  To
maintain a chlorine residual of 0.5 to 1.0 ppm add 25 to 50 grams
of Biosperse 230 per 10 000 litres of water daily or as needed as
determined by the use of a chlorine test.  To prevent
contamination and loss of potency the poly drum liner should by
re-tied and the lid securely replaced when not in use.

PRECAUTIONS:  

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  May cause eye damage.  May cause
burns on wet or broken skin.  May be fatal or harmful if
swallowed. Avoid inhalation of dust and vapours.  Keep product
dry.  Contact with water slowly liberates irritating and
hazardous chlorine containing gases.  Do not reuse container. 
This product should be stored in a cool, dry area away from
oxidizable materials.  Decomposition will occur at temperatures
above 220'C.

FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS:  

Wash hands after handling.  If in eyes, rinse with cold water and
call physician.  If in hair or clothing brush off dry powder
before washing with cold water -- not hot water.

TOXICOLOGY:  

Biosperse 230 will release nitrogen chloride on contact with hot
water.  Treatment is the same as for chlorine poisoning for dust
inhalation. 

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to the spray mixture in the tank.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal or
reconditioning.

3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.

4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills, contact theregional office of
Environment Canada.

5. For small spills, recover free liquid. Soak up residue with
solids absorbent. DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS. INFORM
ENVIRONMENT CANADA AS IN #4.

Trichloroisocyanuric acid, dry, mixture UN# 2468
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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